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LANDRAKE with ST ERNEY PARISH COUNCIL 

 
 
Minutes of the Annual Public Meeting of the Parish Council held in the Geffery 
Memorial Hall, Landrake on Tuesday 4th April 2017 at 7.00 pm. 
 
  
   Present – Mr G Knowles, Chairman 
                Mrs H Cartledge-Claus, Mr M Gingell, Mrs R Savery, 
                Mr M Webster, Mr N.Owen, 
                Mr M.Tamblyn. 10 members of the public present.    
                            
 
1.     CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME 
 
The Chairman welcomed those present to the Annual Public Meeting of the Parish 
Council.  
 
2.     APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
 Mrs P. Barton, Dr S Walker 
 
3.     APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
 
The Minutes of the Annual Public Meeting held on the 26th April 2016 having been 
circulated, were taken as read, approved as a correct record, and authorised to be 
signed by the Chairman. (Proposed:M.Webster Seconded: H.Cartledge-Claus and 
resolved to accept) 
 
4.     MATTERS ARISING 
 
None 
 
5.     CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
 
The Chairman presented his report to the meeting as replicated below.  
 
Recreation Ground 
 
The high fencing netting against Blunts Road has been renewed by Wicks & Sons of 
Buckfastleigh.  A hold that had opened up in the field has a survey to establish what 
this was. It was found to be an old well, there was no other finding of holes in the 
field. 
 
Play ground 
 
The litter bin against the top fence has been moved to a new position.  This has been 
done because people were leaning over the fence and putting dog bags in there and as 
it was next to a bench seat it felt that moving the bin would stop this.  Funding for the 
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new safety play area are now in place with donations from Landrake Gardens, Daniel 
Pugh and the Big Lottery.  This will all be done over the next few months. 
 
Parish Maintenance 
 
I would like to thank Paul Lamerton for keeping the village tidy.  Paul has power 
washed the path leading from Higher Town to the Lower Road.  Also thanks to 
Reeford Manning for keeping the Parish seats clean and in good repair.  We have 
signed up with Cornwall Council to have two weed treatments around the village 
throughout the year as last year the results were very good. 
 
Community defibrillator  
 
This has been discussed again and has been put on hold until June/July.  As most of 
you know the telephone box is to be made redundant, we have said we would like to 
adopt it as this would be an ideal place for a defibrillator. 
 
Planning 
 
We have had 18 Planning applications in the past 12 months from new houses to 
small extensions. 
 
Parish Councillors 
 
I would like to thank all Councillors for their support over the last year and to Michael 
Tamblyn and Michelle Harrison who have decided to stand down as Councillors. 
 
Clerk 
 
George has had his first year as the Clerk of the Parish Council.  It has been a learning 
curve for George and ourselves as there has been a lot of new legislation and so on to 
cope with.  So, I thank George for his hard work and support. 
 
This concludes my report and I will take any questions purely on the content of this report. 
 
No questions were raised in respect of this report. 
 
 
6.     PRESENTATION OF ANNUAL REPORTS 
 
6.1   Village Recreation Field 
 
H.Cartledge-Claus reported that she intended to look into a new committee for the 
field. Support for this would be looked into. 
 
6.2   Saltash Area Road Safety Committee   
 
Mrs R. Savery reported that the committee meets four times a year. It is made up of 
various stakeholders. The Police station in Saltash would be re-vamped, and two 
PCSO’s would be retained. Police would no longer support 20mph zones, as they 
don’t have the capacity to enforce. Carkeel roundabout would be completed ahead of 
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time.The traffic lights at the new roundabout will be automated. Speed watch 
volunteers were requested, as there were only three in Saltash. 
 
6.3    Neighbourhood Plan 
 
Dr S Walker reported via email that the Plan was with CRCC in draft form.  
 
6.4   Sir Robert Geffery Memorial Hall 
 
Miss D.Savery reported that the Solomon Brown room will be rented out to groups. 
The Hall is used and booked every night. The stage needs to be painted and finished 
off. 
 
7.     Questions from the Public 
 
A member of the public raised a question about house building in Landrake 
 
8.     ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
No other business 
 
 
There being no further business the Chairman gave thanks, to those present for their 
attendance and declared the annual public meeting closed at 7.35pm 
   
 
 
 
 
G L Knowles 
Chairman 
Landrake with St Erney Parish Council            17th April 2018 
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I would like to thank all Councillors for their support over the last year and to Michael 
Tamblyn and Michelle Harrison who have decided to stand down as Councillors. 
 
Clerk 
 
George has had his first year as the Clerk of the Parish Council.  It has been a learning 
curve for George and ourselves as there has been a lot of new legislation and so on to 
cope with.  So, I thank George for his hard work and support. 
 
This concludes my report and I will take any questions purely on the content of this report. 
 
No questions were raised in respect of this report. 
 
 
6.     PRESENTATION OF ANNUAL REPORTS 
 
6.1   Village Recreation Field 
 
H.Cartledge-Claus reported that she intended to look into a new committee for the 
field. Support for this would be looked into. 
 
6.2   Saltash Area Road Safety Committee   
 
Mrs R. Savery reported that the committee meets four times a year. It is made up of 
various stakeholders. The Police station in Saltash would be re-vamped, and two 
PCSO’s would be retained. Police would no longer support 20mph zones, as they 
don’t have the capacity to enforce. Carkeel roundabout would be completed ahead of 
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time.The traffic lights at the new roundabout will be automated. Speed watch 
volunteers were requested, as there were only three in Saltash. 
 
6.3    Neighbourhood Plan 
 
Dr S Walker reported via email that the Plan was with CRCC in draft form.  
 
6.4   Sir Robert Geffery Memorial Hall 
 
Miss D.Savery reported that the Solomon Brown room will be rented out to groups. 
The Hall is used and booked every night. The stage needs to be painted and finished 
off. 
 
7.     Questions from the Public 
 
A member of the public raised a question about house building in Landrake 
 
8.     ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
No other business 
 
 
There being no further business the Chairman gave thanks, to those present for their 
attendance and declared the annual public meeting closed at 7.35pm 
   
 
 
 
 
G L Knowles 
Chairman 
Landrake with St Erney Parish Council            17th April 2018 


